
Term three Week 2  

Thursday 21 July, 2016  

Calendar Dates  
/    

 

Monday 25 ï Wednesday 27 July  

Year 3 Camp- Wilkin Baptist Centre, 

Anglesea 

 

Wednesday 27 ï Friday 29 July  

Year 4Camp- Wilkin Baptist Centre, 

Anglesea 

 

Wednesday 27 July  

Year 11/2017 Information Evening 

7-8.30pm 

 

Friday 29 July  

Year 9/10 students (selected) 

Intermediate Boys & Girls Basketball-

Eagle Stadium 

 

Tuesday 2 August  

Year 8 excursion 

Holocaust Museum, Elsternwick 

 

Wednesday 3 August  

Year 10 Outdoor Education Training 

Hike -You Yangs Regional Park 

 

Years 4-9 excursion AGTV German 

Poetry Comp - Reg. Finals-OACC, 

Keilor 

 

 

Good News Lutheran College  

580 Tarneit Road, Tarneit, Victoria 3029 

PO Box 2193, Werribee, Victoria 3030 

Phone      03 8742 9000 

Absentee SMS  0448 825 424 

Fax      03 9748 0633 

Email  admin@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Web  www.goodnews.vic.edu.au 

Robotics reporté 

On Monday and Tuesday of Week 2, eight students from Year 9 travelled to Melbourne 
University to experience a day of mechatronic engineering.  

The all-day hands-on robotics experience was an intensive course which saw students go 
from the basics of making a robot move, to traversing a maze and battling a security bot. 
Organised by the group Robogals, the workshop was especially an opportunity for girls to 
explore STEM, typically a male-dominated field. At the end of the event students had 
experience in programming and controlling robots, got a taste of University life, and met and 
worked with students from schools across Melbourne. 

Mr Rhys Ganell 
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Principalôs Report 

Principalôs Reading Challenge 

It was wonderful, this week, to be able to look through the list and meet with many of the students who have taken part this year in 

the Principalôs Reading Challenge.  More than 100 students participated in this very first time event for us and the number of books 

that many students managed to read based on their reading ability, was really quite outstanding.  We continue to see a growin g body 

of evidence that strongly suggests that reading is one of the key drivers for educational success in students and independent  reading 

is a very strong indicator of reading achievement.  In other words, encouraging your child to read (and, of course, reading t o them as 

well) is one of the most beneficial  activities you can get them involved in for their future.  Thank you to all the many families who 

did encourage and support their children through this challenge, and thank you also to Mrs Jolly who really was the driver an d put a 

great amount of her time and effort into making everything happen.  I look forward to the next one!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Child Protection Laws  

In line with new child protection laws that came into effect this year, GNLC has been working hard to ensure that a commitmen t t o 

child safety and a child-safe school environment is part of the everyday happenings at the College.  A new child safety policy has 

been developed, along with additional procedures and the appointment of several óChild Safety Officersô within the College.  The 

policy can be found inside the Documents section of SEQTA.  Further information will be published shortly. 

Newsletter  

If all goes to plan, this may be one of the very last pdf newsletters for the College.  We have been working, this year, with  our web 

developers to create an online newsletter which we believe will be easier to access (and also produce).  We know that very fe w 

people find paper-newsletters a valuable source of information and we are continuing to look at ways to improve the way we 

communicate with our community.   

 

Simon Hughes 

Principal 



Camps in the Junior School  

Whilst it may seem like this post is written for parents of older students, parents of students in Prep through Year 2 can be nefit from 

looking ahead to what children do in future years. By understanding why we go to camp and what students experience, you can 

begin preparing your child and yourself. Some ideas for preparation are included in this post.  

Why camp?  

Camp is part of the GNLC curriculum. The camp experience fosters studentsô courage and independence. Students learn more about 

themselves as individuals, forming a greater sense of identity. 

Each year level camp has a different focus:  

¶ Year 2 sleepover helps students become more comfortable sleeping away from home with their friends 

¶ Year 3 Camp in Anglesea eases students into the camp experience. It is a smaller camp so that students are able to stay close 

to the main camp facilities at all times. Students gain confidence sleeping away from home for two nights.  

¶ Year 4 Camp (beginning in 2017) eases students further into the camp experience. They go to Weekaway where the activities 

are a little more spread out. Students are again away for two nights.  

¶ Year 5 Camp is academic. Students go to Sovereign Hill where they dress and experience life as students would have on the 

gold fields. Participation at camp influences academic understanding of Australian History and often affects academic grades. 

Students stay away for two nights.  

¶ Year 6 builds on the Australian History theme. Students spend a full week in Canberra. 

¶ Camp continues in Years 7-11 with a different focus each year.  

Where will students sleep?  

At all Junior School camps, students sleep in dormitory-like rooms. such as the one pictured. We ask students to bring a sleeping bag, 

pillow and towel. Teachers and parent volunteers sleep in rooms separate from students but closely monitor the studentsô rooms. 

Also, students know where the male and female teachers sleep so they can get assistance during the night, if needed. 

What if my child has never slept away from home?  

Preparation for this can begin in Prep and Year 1. If your child hasnôt slept away from home much, we recommend they have a 

special sleepover with grandparents or cousins or friends prior to camp. If you go camping, your children may have their own cabin, 

room or tent. When they go to camp, you can remind them that adults are in rooms close by just like the parents were close by  when 

the family went camping.  

What if my child has dietary requirements?  

Your child will bring a lunch for the first meal at camp. Other meals are planned for by the camp caterers. Based on the form s you 

submitted, the camp caterers are aware of your childôs dietary needs. The teachers are informed as well. 

More than a few GNLC students with Anaphylaxis  attend camp each year. All teachers have been trained in Level 2 First Aid and in 

Anaphylaxis response. If your child has Anaphylaxis, he or she will continually be in the presence of a teacher who has their  EpiPen 

and is trained to use it should the need arise.  

What about medications and possible injuries?  

One teacher is in charge of keeping and dispensing medications throughout the day. Geelong Hospital is aware that our students will 

be at camp. In the very rare event of an injury, your consent forms enable health care workers to respond immediately.  

The camp provides trained personnel to lead all outdoor activities. Teachers and parent volunteers are also around to monitor  (see 

pictures below). 

How will I know my child is okay ? 

The Junior School twitter feed and Facebook page will let you know that students have arrived safely. You will see pictures o f many 

of their happy moments.  

Should you have an urgent need to contact your child, you may phone the College office and they will pass on the message. Aft er 

hours, urgent matters can be phoned to  Mrs Abercrombie at 0457347970. Likewise, should we feel your child needs to speak to you, 

the teachers have mobile phones available. Please understand that it is not feasible for us to allow 52 children to call home  over the 

two days. Phone calls home are rarely made. 

 

Janet Abercrombie 

Head of Junior School  

Junior School Report  
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Middle School Report  

Leadership is action, not positionò 

In my office I have this picture hanging up on my wall. When I talk with the students 

about their leadership potential, I will always refer to this.  

We have so many talented Middle School students here at GNLC, however, not all of 

them are going to be able to hold specific leadership roles in the coming years. For those 

students who are not successful in these roles, they must ensure they continue to be a 

leader in the way they approach school, their friends and their teachers. Leadership is 

about developing strong relationships with those around you and being there to support 

others. It is about being humble enough to serve the people in our community. Just as 

Christ came to serve us, we must also reflect this in how we serve others.  

This term we will begin the 2017 Student Leadership application process for Middle School positions. In the coming weeks we will be 

having discussions with the students about leadership and encouraging them to apply. The leadership roles below are offered t o our 

current Year 7 and Year 8 students.  All positions require a letter of application outlining what strengths and gifts the stu dents feel 

they possess that will help them in the role. If you feel your child would be capable in the roles below, please have a conve rsation 

with them and encourage them to think seriously about putting in their application.  

The Student Leadership roles for 2017 are: 

Middle School Ambassador/ Middle School Mission Leader/ Middle School Worship Leader/ House Leader ï Art/ 

House Leader ï Sport  

It would be great to see a large number of our students apply for these roles. This is a perfect opportunity for them to eith er 

strengthen their current leadership capabilities, or to step up and begin their leadership journey in a safe environment.  

 

Nathan Shrowder 

Head of Middle School 

Chaplainôs Chat 

During the holidays, a group of Year 12 MEN went on what will most likely be their final camp as Good News students.   They were 
taken to the bush where they got to relax and spend time with each other without the weight of exams and VCE on their 
shoulders.  Thankfully the rain held off and we did multiple challenges and had a great time.   In between the craziness of Year 12, 
the staff hoped that the Year 12 men could relax, enjoy themselves and stop and think of the wonder and Majesty of God.   Because 
in the midst of the state park, the Murray river and nature, it makes you understand that the scope of God goes beyond Year 1 2, it 
goes beyond your current problem or difficulty.   The maker of the universe loves and cares for you, so if you feel like you are 
stressed and overwhelmed with life, remember to turn to the Creator, the God who loves you unconditionally and has a plan for  you 
and your life.   As the lovely little poem goesé 

God is in the flowers, 

God is in the trees. 

God is in the sky, 

God is in the breeze. 

God is everywhere you go, 

everywhere you roam. 

But most of all God is in the heart,  

make yours His home. 

 

Yours in Faith, 

Joshua Hauser 

College Chaplain 
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Senior School Report  

Senior Snippets  

Welcome to Term Three! This year is simply flying by. This is the term of information evenings; last night we started the bal l rolling 

with the Year 11s going into Year 12 Winter warmer. Parents had a chance to discuss VCE matters, meet teachers and get together 

over a cuppa and some warm food ï Mrs Simcoeôs sticky date pudding was a big hit with all! It was a great evening, full of smiling 

faces and good conversations. 

The next information evening is on Wednesday 17 July, 2016 for Year 10 students going into Year 11 in 2017. The nature of the  

evening is a little more formal in nature because of all of the VCE information we have to discuss.  

Year 12 Boys Camp  

During the July holidays, Mr Hauser, Mr Greenhough and nine Year 12 young men, went bush for a few days, fishing, log splitti ng and 

some ómanô challenges. This was the last chance for students to relax and regroup before the slog that is Term Three. All seemed to 

have a great time and I have heard some funny stories about all the fun and games.  

ñThe challenges and the roast lamb being the highlightsò - quote from Mr Greenhough. 

The time away was appreciated by all the boys and they are very thankful to Mr Hauser and Mr Greenhough for taking them.  

 

Year 12 Visit to Federation University Ballarat  

Last Thursday, the Year 12s had a day out up in the chilly climbs of Ballarat and had a great time having a taste of Universi ty life. 

They were given a tour of the facilities on offer at Federation University Ballarat and were impressed by the facilities, par ticularly for 

Science and Nursing/Paramedic training. The day gave most of the students something new to think about and spurred all on, to  face 

the last climb which is Term 3.  

Finally, brothers, whatever is true , whatever is honorable , whatever is just , whatever is pure , whatever is lovely , whatever 

is commendable , if there is any  excellence , if there is  anything worthy of praise , think about these things . What you have 

learned and received and heard and seen in meðpractice these things, and the God of peace will be with you ò  

(Philippians 4:8-9, ESV, emphasis added). 

 

God bless, 

Christine Taylor 

Head of Senior School/VCE Coordinator 

 


